

## **PHNOM PENH Office**

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

> Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture

Ms. Nicole Chu Sabrina - Top Summit Phnom Penh, Cambodia

Ref: CAM/18/\_\_\_\_/DIF

December 11, 2018

Dear Nicole,

On behalf of UNESCO Cambodia Office, I am writing to express our sincere appreciation to you, your staff at Sabrina – Top Summit Family for hosting the high-level visit of UNESCO Director General, Ms. Audrey Azoulay and His Excellency Dr. Nath Bunroeun, Secretary of State of the Ministry of Education, Youth and Sports (MoEYS) to observe and interact with the learners of the Factory Literacy Program at Top Summit Garment Inc. on Thursday, December 6, 2018.

Through you, we would like congratulate the Teacher's and the Learners for very meaningful interaction with the high-level delegation and thank the Staff for hosting this visit graciously.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Sabrina Group for the efforts and partnership in promoting and implementing the literacy class for workers, promoting well-being of the employees and contributing to the human resource development and lifelong learning promotion in Cambodia.

We look forward to continued engagement and support of Sabrina Group in promoting this initiative in the future.

Sincerely yours,

Anne LEMAISTRE

UNESCO Representative in Cambodia

CC:

H.E. Academician Dr. Nath Bunroeun O Secretary of State, MoEYS

P.O. Box 29, #38 Samdech Sothearos Blvd., Phnom Penh, Cambodia

Tel: (855 23) 217 244, 725 071, 723 054, 426 726

Fax: (855 23) 217 022, 426 163 E-mail: phnompenh@unesco.org